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Best wishes, always, 

Robert Lewis 
1 Cor 15:58 

We praise the Lord for His numerous blessings and that 

He has kept us safe during many miles of highway driv-

ing. In addition, He has also supplied our financial needs 

each month. We do not take these things for granted. If 

you follow our email, you already know that we just 

spent sixty-five nights on the road, visiting seventeen 

churches and conducting seven missions conferences. 

We are home now (in Texas) where the weather is al-

ways warmer. Recently, we took advantage of the break 

in our schedule to make some visits to some pastors who 

are on our prayer list. 

We visited Pastor and Mrs. Charles 

Trull of Texarkana, Texas.  Last 

Sunday was his first Sunday back in 

the pulpit after having surgery to re-

move cancer from his pancreas in 

March. The surgery was a success. 

Brother Trull has lost about fifty lbs. 

He and his wife are rejoicing over 

God’s blessing upon his health condition.  He is so 

thankful for the many prayers that have been offered in 

his behalf. 

Then we visited Dennis Fountain who 

is staying with relatives in Spring-

field, Missouri. Dennis has been diag-

nosed with Hodgkins Lymphoma. 

Dennis said in his most recent email, 

“I am receiving my 2nd treatment as I 

type this.  All has gone well; ex-

cept for the fact that my white blood cell count is down 

to 1.1 and that is extremely low.”  I know he and his wife 

appreciate all the prayers that have been offered for his 

health. 

 

On the way home from Springfield, we 

stopped in Broken Arrow, Oklahoma, 

to visit Pastor and Mrs. L. V. Morris. 

He is the pastor whose church sent us 

to Rhode Island in 1975. They have 

been real mentors for us over the years. 

They helped us to start and they helped 

us to stay. We love them and pray that the Lord will give 

them many more years of service to Him. 

 

Currently we are planning for deputation school in Au-

gust and our fall agenda. In September and October, we 

have several meetings with churches in the Northwest 

portion of our great country.  In November, we hope to 

be able to participate in the final week of the Bible insti-

tute in Costa Rica which is conducted by GIBM Mis-

sionary Bob Martin. We do not have the funds laid aside 

for this trip yet. The funds we did have on hand we just 

spent on car repairs ($1,300) .  

We appreciate so much the way the Lord supplies for us 

through the churches. We want to be a blessing. That is 

our agenda. You can help us by praying that the Lord 

will fulfill that desire in us. We are also praying that 

more of God’s servants respond to His call to            

missionary service. The time is short!  

I would like to say how much we ap-

preciate Pastor and Mrs. Dick Webster 

for the encouragement that they give to 

my wife and me as we minister with 

them for the cause of missions. In every 

project  that we have been involved in 

they have given us an encouraging 

thumbs up. I thank the Lord for the opportunities pro-

vided and the position I enjoy as Assistant Director of 

GIBMissions. I enjoy everything about it— especially 

the liberty to encourage missionaries and other pastors. 

 

 

Friends,


